Dear Supporters and Friends,

We've jumped right back into life and ministry here in France after a refreshing summer. The
boys are happy to be back at school. Trip (2nd grade) is eager to learn, and although Theodore
(kindergarten) is enjoying recess more than class, by the end of the school year, he will be
starting to read and do simple math. Inés is keeping us on our toes at home, pulling up and
trying hard to chase the cat!

It was a joy to reunite with Christine and Noel at our Thursday night Bible study in the 13th
arrondissement. They were thankful for those who continued the Bible lessons during our
absence and have expressed interest in a Sunday worship service. Please pray for our first
preview service on Sunday, October 26th, a key step toward launching weekly Sunday
gatherings.

Kyle had the opportunity to preach in Mantes-la-Jolie in September. We are planning a baptism
service on October 12th. Sylvia has completed her baptism courses and is ready to take this
important step of faith. Please pray for this outreach event as the church members invite family,
friends, and people from the local community.

Kyle also made a day trip to the north to visit Jeremy and Esther, a young couple sent from the
church in the 15th to pastor a church in Somain. In just four months, they’'ve seen new visitors,
salvations, baptisms, and members eager to serve. Though they haven't yet found work locally,
they have stepped out in faith and are trusting the Lord to provide for their needs as they follow
His calling. If you are looking to support a national pastor in France, we highly recommend them
and would be glad to help facilitate support.

Thank you for your prayers, encouragement, and partnership in the Gospel!

In Christ,

The Guins Family

For an updated look at giving to special projects, go to guinsdparis.com/needsprojects.
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